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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

We are upgrading Chatswood Public School and Chatswood High School with new and improved education facilities to 
support the student community. 

Installation of B class gantry hoarding on Centennial Avenue next to Chatswood Public 
School 

During the summer school holidays, a new construction zone will be created in the southern end of the Chatswood Public 
School. Work in the new construction zone (zone G in map overleaf) will include building a new sports court behind 
Building A and landscaping the remaining courtyard area. 

Part of the works are to demolish Buildings H and D, and to install a crane to help move materials around the site. Due to 
the nature of the work, including the need for the crane to swing across the site, B class overhead hoarding will be 
installed over the pavement on Centennial Avenue to ensure the safety of pedestrians. Mobile cranes will be used until 
Monday 20 January 2023, when a tower crane will be installed. Further information will be provided prior to the 
installation of this crane. 

Timing and traffic controls 

The B class gantry hoarding will be installed between Saturday 17 December 2022 and Wednesday 21 December 
2022 (weather dependant), during standard construction hours of 7 am to 5 pm. The hoarding will be in place until 
May 2023.  

During the installation, a strip of Centennial Avenue will be reduced to single lane traffic, with traffic controls to 
accommodate a work zone on the road. The northern pathway of Centennial Avenue will be detoured to the southern 
side from Pacific Highway to the school entrance (see map). All other local roads and footpaths will remain open. See 
next page for a map of the indicative work zone. 

Contacting us over the holiday period 

If you have any queries or concerns about this project you can contact School Infrastructure NSW during business hours 
on 1300 482 651.  

School Infrastructure NSW will be closed from 5pm Friday 23 December 2022 to 9am Monday 9 January 2023, inclusive, 
in line with the NSW Government shut down period. During this time, if there is an urgent issue please contact the site 
manager listed on the construction site entry. In an emergency, please call triple zero (000). 

Thank you for your patience as we deliver this important project for the Chatswood community. 
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Indicative map of the Chatswood Public School work zone 
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